August 20, 1943

Mr. C. N. Harmer
4943 Hawley Blvd.
San Diego, California

Dear Mr. Harmer:

I have just written a letter to the lodge thank-
ing them for their contribution toward the News Letter.
I am sure that the men appreciate any intereat that we on
the Home Front show in the bullding of morale on the
Fighting Front.

I will have & note in the next issue telling of the
con cided that it should not be up &b the
fr°§§;£§§:§8E§:§°§t§ pus organization, as we have always
had, sponsoring and mailing the October lst issue and since
there are 8o many individuals who also have contributed.

You see, one pilot from the Scuth Pacific sent §25.00,
a civilien sent $25.00 also, and a great many individuals have
given $10.00 each. A good meny of them have asked that their
gifts remain unannounced so we have in gemeral followed that
line.

This is the first contribution from an outside orgen-
ization that is being acknowledged in tie Hews Letter. I, myself,
have always favored the individual contributions and those
especlally from acquaintances of the men., Those people like to
8it down and read the wnhole News Letter and that personal
interest givee me a great deal of personal satisfaction,

With the new postage arrangement that the Post Office
requires, each issue will cost us at least $150.00, and that is
a goodly sum. I shall soon have coples for you to distribuge
at the lodge.

Best of luck to you and your som, and tell him to
drop me & line,

Sincerely,

Lauren C. Post, Editor
LCP BH The Aztec News Letter



